
Troop 312 Meeting Minutes October 3, 2022
Members in Attendance: Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Tresa Martin, Secretary; Tim Delarosa, SPL; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Dr. Sean Thomas, Advancements; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Jack Norris, Eagle Coordinator; Tony Bebber, Camping Coordinator; Assistant Scout Masters: Eric Martin; Dave Fultz, Justin Addy, Tim Delarosa, Mike Shelton, O’Neal Clamp, and Mr. Fuga.
Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes and items of note
· The September meeting minutes were adopted into the record.
· The next committee meeting will be 11/7/2022.
· The PLC Leadership meeting will be held on 10/10/22 at the church at 7:00. We will have an additional committee meeting this night to discuss raising of dues and the raising the cost of summer camp and if we send the boys to CRM.
· The pallets will need to be placed on the church’s front lawn on 10/4/22 at the meeting to prepare for placing the pumpkins on them Saturday morning. This is the church’s big annual fundraiser.
· The due date for door-to-door sales for popcorn was brought up. Ms. Martin confirmed that the sheets will be due to her and popcorn ordered next week.
· The next campout is Burrell’s Ford and each scout doing their own individual cooking is expected at this campout.
· Court of Honor is 11/15/22
SPL Report
· Tim stated that the campout went well.
· For tomorrow night’s meeting, he plans to have the Quartermasters complete organizing the shed
· The boys will play games.
· He will stress that the upcoming campout at Burrill’s Ford will complete one requirement for the Backpacking Merit Badge.
· This campout will also satisfy a requirement for the Hiking Merit Badge. Discussed at this point:
· On 10/11/22, Plan meal preparation and focus on rank
· Do backpacking checks for grubbies
· Caleb will be early for the campout dropoff point to check out the patrol kits
· Review meal ideas and what to cook for themselves
· Extra jet boils may be loaned out
· Mr. Martin has noted what the new young scouts have brought to the campouts and it hasn’t been very good so he wants to meet with the parents and scouts so all will understand how to shop, what to bring, maps, compass, and water filtration
· New scouts can participate in meal planning if they agree to eat in a group-if they participate in this, they may NOT bring in individual meals. This has happened in the past and a parent bought food for several however individual meals were brought with no communication to the parent buying for a group.
· Before the group leaves for the campout, they will show the adults that they have long pants and rain gear.
Finance Report
·  Ms. Lyon has nothing to report.
·  We have not paid a deposit for Rainey Mountain yet.
·  We will have an additional Committee meeting next week to specifically discuss summer camp increases, where we will go to summer camp, and the dues increase.
Recruiting
· We have one new scout and a parent wanting to be active in the troop joining. Mr. Powell is working on getting applications through the Council.
· We have another scout that will be joining the troop in March.
Advancement
Dr. Thomas reports that:
· Only 3 scouts have gotten with him about their rank advancements.
· He sees a lot of scoutmaster conferences but no one has gotten with him so they will not be awarded their advancement until he is notified.
· One of the adults will have a talk with the scribes to get them to get the sign in book out, first thing, and remind all scouts to sign in.
Eagle Project update
· Logan Morris has aged out.
· Michael Sipos’ Eagle Scout project is still ongoing. The plan is to complete it this weekend.
· Reed Martin has approval and is waiting for the Sipos project to finish as it is at the same location.
· We have 3 candidates looking for a project: Tim Delarosa, Alex Petruzzi, Blake Kea-they are weighing options
· Troop 91, female troop, is offering a merit badge day and have opened it to all interested
· Ryan O’Dell, Johnathan Rush, and Patrick McGuire have all asked to have their Eagle awarded at the next Court of Honor.
Camping
Campout Name
 Date


Adult Heading Up Campout
Wagner -
Canoeing/Kayaking
September 23-25
Mr. E. Martin Burrells Ford
October 21-23
Mr. E. Martin Webelos Woods
November 4-6
Mr. D. Fultz
Yorktown/Ft Sumter
December 2-4
Dr. S. Thomas Hawks Nest Snow
Tubing
January 20-22
Mr. M. Shelton ILST Shelton's Farm
February 24-26
Mr. M. Shelton Camp McCrady
March 10-12
Mr. T. Delarosa Hunting Island
April 21-23
Mr. J. Addy
Camp Barstow
May 19-21
Oconee Camp Out
June 16-18 Camp Rainey Mountain  July 8-15
There is nothing new to report for camping.
Fund Raising
Ms. Martin reports:
· Popcorn is finalizing. She will make popcorn announcements on the facebook page.
· Mr. Fultz reminded the group that whichever scout sells the most popcorn gets to shave his beard off.
Roundtable
Brandon Powell
· He recommends holding off on the new trailer that the troop needs until the prices come down.
· We are looking for something used.
· There have been many flags turned in to retire. The SPL is working on finding a time to do it.
· Suggestion, Election Day is November 8th, since we will be meeting outside at the pavilion, that may be a good time to burn the flags. The other option is to do it at Shelton’s Farm in February.
Jack Norris
· Membership in our council is going well. Membership is up 9.47%. Troops in several areas are participating in different events to recruit.
Mr. Delarosa
· Suggests we have the older scouts demonstrate with the younger scouts in packing a backpack.
· The older scouts must show grubbies how to pact a day pack and the 10 essentials. Mr. Fuga
· Brought up the United Methodist Church has left it up to the individual churches on whether or not to sponsor a scout pack/troop.
Mr. Fultz
· He has worked up the numbers for Rainey Mountain and fully expects the costs to go up. This will be discussed at the upcoming special meeting next week.
Robert Heron
· He brought up the amount of noise from parents talking during the scout meetings. It is disruptive to the meeting. He will plan a presentation to the parents and discuss this with them. They are welcome to stay however little to no talking during the boy’s meeting. Talking will need to be out in the hallway or kitchen.
· At the upcoming parent meeting which will be held tomorrow while the boys are reading the pallets for the pumpkins, Mr. Martin offered to discuss backpacking, how to help their boy pack and what food to buy for the upcoming camping trip.
Justin Addy
Tried to reserve a camping spot at Hunting Island. The week we plan to go is booked solid. The following weekend is available, and we voted to change the date. However, after the hurricane, this area may have damage and may not be open. Likewise for other sites at or near the coast. In addition, Hunting Island cost is over $178 for 10 people and then $8.00 for every additional person up to 30. Due to the cost, this will NOT be a family campout. Mr. Addy will call and see.
Submitted by Tresa Martin, Secretary

